Counselor Advisory Board Meeting Notes
Monday, September 29, 2008

Counselor Advisory Board Description
Advisory Board members are selected by Office of Admissions staff to represent small, medium, and large high schools from all geographic areas within the state of Iowa. Office of Admissions staff members meet with the Advisory Board to solicit opinions, obtain feedback, and ask for help in evaluating on an on-going basis the effectiveness of recruitment strategies. The Board meets twice per year on the UNI campus.

Meeting Notes

I (Kristin Woods, Coordinator of New Student Programs) attended the September 29 meeting to provide the guidance counselors with a re-cap of summer orientation and information about new student programs. In addition, I was given an opportunity to ask the Board questions related to our Foundations of Excellence: Transitions committee key performance indicators. Topics and feedback are listed below.
To what degree does the UNI campus community communicate to you (secondary school counselors) about your role in facilitating student success? 

Personal visits (such as those organized for the Counselor Advisory Board) help them to gather information about campus, and to bring that information back to students. They feel comfortable making phone calls to the Office of Admissions staff to ask questions on a regular basis.

While the 18-20 members of the Counselor Advisory Board find out a lot when they’re on campus, some members wondered if counselors from other (especially smaller) high schools feel that they have as much information and access. One counselor suggested that the Office of Admissions send out campus updates to all Iowa high school guidance counselors by email every quarter (but not more frequently, given how much email they already receive).

What are some of the perceptions that your students share with you about the UNI campus?

Once students visit the campus, they’re sold. They feel a certain “magnetism”, a friendliness around campus that makes them feel welcomed and safe. They like the close proximity of buildings. If students do not visit, they’re more likely to think UNI is “too big”.
Reasons that students share for not attending UNI include “finances.” Sometimes this is a specific concern, with students and parents bringing in financial aid award letters from two different schools and noting that UNI costs more than another school. In some cases, especially for first-generation students, counselors noted that the concern is more amorphous – they don’t have specific numbers, but just assume that they can’t afford it. For those students and parents, they’re likely to “fall back on the gen ed excuse” … referring to a student deciding to go to a less expensive community college for the general education portion of their degree.  
Counselors cited indecision as another reason that students choose not to attend UNI. If they have trouble deciding, they often start at a community college. * See extended discussion on this point in the next “Communication Issues” section below.
One counselor noted that she wondered if the perception of UNI as a “suitcase college” was still accurate. She said that sometimes students perceive Iowa and Iowa State as places where students stay on campus during weekends, and UNI as a place where students are more likely to go home on weekends.
Two counselors listed characteristics of students that they perceived as more likely to talk about going to UNI. Characteristics included:

· education, business, and music majors

· female students

· students looking for “something different” when “everyone else” in their class is going to Iowa or Iowa State

· stronger students

· students planning to attend graduate school

Communication Issues
Community Colleges
Students and parents often perceive that a community college is the best place to go if they’re “floundering”/unsure about a major. Several counselors noted that students, parents, and counselors are often unaware of how much effort goes in to helping students decide on a major at a 4-year university (academic advisors focused on deciding majors, academic advising syllabi, academic support services, exploring majors fairs, career advising available to new students, the plan of study web page, 4-year graduation agreements, etc.). One counselor suggested a marketing/communication campaign that highlights UNI as “a good place to decide”, and raises awareness about the resources listed above. 
One counselor noted that if both parents are 4-year college graduates, their student is less likely to consider a community college. Another counselor mentioned that community colleges now market themselves in such a way that they appear more like 4-year colleges. For example, Hawkeye is now offering “counselor days” for secondary school personnel, during which they highlight student involvement opportunities on their campus.
Several counselors noted that students who seem insecure or uncertain about their abilities are more likely to consider a community college.
Students “on the bubble”

Counselors mentioned that they often see “bubble students” who are very interested in attending UNI, but just miss the admission criteria. They said that the new RAI (Regents Admission Index) provides them more information about how to help those students make themselves admissible, as compared to the old system (top ½ of high school class). Now, they’re able to suggest that students take more “core courses” to boost their admissibility. See this details on the RAI change, as written in an e-newsletter to parents: 

http://www.uni.edu/resources/parents/archive/dec.06-sp.shtml
A specific question was raised about whether or not UNI plans to implement a “summer try-out” admissions program for students that might not meet the new RAI requirement. Admissions staff explained that administrators are currently considering/developing a program for “bubble students”.
Online Communication with Students

According to Office of Admissions staff, both online and paper applications are available to prospective students. For fall semester 2008, 80% of total applications received were submitted online. 
Counselors noted that they have conducted assessments with high school students that indicate very few students are looking at college information online. One counselor said that if a student has a specific question about a college that he or she is already considering, that student is likely to look online. But for an initial review of colleges to consider, they use other sources (print, word of mouth, etc.) However, since an online career information program called “Choices” is now being required for all high school students, they anticipate more students looking at college information online. The “Choices” program includes a college search engine that matches their interests with specific colleges. Office of Admissions staff also noted that out-of-state students are more likely to have discovered UNI through an online search.
